
 

 
 
 

Soccer Coaches Advisory Committee Meeting 
May 20, 2021 

 
The Soccer Coaches Advisory Committee met via Zoom on May 20, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.  Advisory 
Committee members present were Lori Arundell, Sapulpa High School; Sam Bowers, Owasso 
High School; Brad Brucker, Piedmont High School; Todd Friend, Ft. Gibson High School,  
Cole Jones, Ada High School; Tommy Riley, Heritage Hall High School; Stacie Risenhoover, 
Verdigris High School; Robert Williams, Westmoore High School and Todd Goolsby, OSSAA.  
 
The meeting was called to order, the role of the committee, and the protocol for advancing action 
items on the agenda were discussed. 
 
Action Items: 
    

1. A motion was made by Robert Williams to adjust contest limits to a total of 15, teams 
may participate in no more than two tournaments, and no team shall play more than three 
games in any tournament, seconded by Tommy Riley. Vote 8-0. Yes: Arundell, Bowers, 
Brucker, Friend, Jones, Riley, Riesnhoover, Williams 

 
Discussion Items: 
 

1. Request the OSSAA remove Rule 16-4-d. 
2. Request to change the first scrimmage date to Thursday of Week 32 on the OSSAA 

calendar Rule 16-4-b. 
3. Request the OSSAA revisit or rationalize Monday playoff games for Classes 3A and 4A. 
4. Discuss the current format for determining host sites of playoff games. 
5. Discuss weather related postponements.  

 
 
With no other business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Todd Goolsby 
Assistant Director,OSSAA 


